Dear Governors, 

As you may know, I am currently undertaking the CoEPQH and as part of this I am running a project at school. I have decided to improve progress in writing as this is something that Ofsted picked up on and has become a focus since the recent KS2 SATs results. 
To include in my assessment, I need to present what I have been doing at the next governors’ meeting on Tuesday 8th October. I need an audio recording of this which I will do on my phone/ipad; this is kept confidential but parts of the recording will be used in my submission. As part of my assignment, governors need to ask questions which I will respond to so I have included an outline of what I will be presenting below with some example questions you may ask. In my assignment, I need to be able to demonstrate that I have reflected on feedback from governors so feel free to suggest ideas and challenge me at the meeting. 
What I have already done last term: 

· analysed data 

· raised profile of year group grammar objectives and picked up on precision of low level grammar such as capital letters across all year groups
· introduced a way of tracking these grammar objectives
· some informal talks with selected children to assess knowledge of grammar and other areas of writing using Chris Quigley
What I plan to implement or starting to implement this year:

· reintroducing Read Write Inc. across school 

· building up to longer pieces of writing over more time rather than a Big Write every Friday

· class teachers ensuring that grammar is being taught at the correct year group level but also going back through previous year group objectives
· whole sentence school – speaking and writing in full sentences all the time

· live marking within writing lessons and more use of verbal feedback and less written feedback (verbal feedback codes) 

Example questions you may ask:

What impact has the focus on grammar had so far?
How do you think you can combat teacher workload through your project?

Have you thought about doing ….. ?

How do you think this will impact on writing in year 2 and 6?

How will impact/progress be measured?

Why do you think verbal feedback is better than written? 
Will you be using Read Write Inc all the time or should there be a mixture? 
Kind regards,

Kim Curwen
